
 

 

 

It Is Time for School! 

By District Governor Kim Ebert  

 

 As students return to the classroom, Lions are reminded of our ongoing commitment to support young 

people in their education and leadership development. Back-to-school season is the perfect time to 

strengthen our connection with youth and schools in our communities. 

One of Lions Clubs International’s key goals this year is for each district to establish at least one new Leo 

Club. Leo Clubs give students the opportunity to develop leadership skills, engage in meaningful service, and 
build lifelong habits of giving back. They also create a natural bridge between Lions and the next generation of 
leaders. 

Here are a few ways clubs can get started: 

• Partner with local schools: Reach out to principals, teachers, or guidance counselors to introduce the 
Leo Club program. 

• Engage existing youth groups: Connect with community centers, after-school programs, or church 
youth groups that may be looking for service opportunities. 

• Promote leadership opportunities: Emphasize how being part of a Leo Club helps students build skills 
for college, careers, and life. 

• Highlight service impact: Share examples of Leo projects in other communities to inspire interest and 
show the difference young people can make. 

By working together, we can meet LCI’s goal while empowering students to lead and serve. Let’s make this 
school year the one where new Leo Clubs thrive across our districts! 

IMPORTANT DATES 

9/11/2025 - Fairmont Lions 

9/27/2025 - Morgantown Area Lions Spaghetti Dinner 

10/7/2025 - Weirton Lions 

10/13/2025 - Grantsville Lions 

10/27/2025 - Pleasants Area 

11/8/2025 - District 29L Cabinet Meeting 

11/11/2025 - Friendly Lions 

12/1/2025 - Wheeling Island Lions 

 

As your District Governor, I’m looking forward to an exciting year of service and connection! I would love the 

opportunity to visit your club, get to know your members, and learn more about the amazing work you’re doing 

in your communities. Please email me at kimwvlscf@gmail.com with an invitation or to schedule a visit. I’m 

truly excited to meet everyone and celebrate the impact we make together! 

DISTRICT 29-L 

(WV-USA) 

  

LEAD TO COURAGE, SERVE WITH HEART!  



2025-2026 29-L CABINET 

Kim Ebert, Governor 
Tony Vandenberg, 1st Vice Governor 
Jay Houser, LCIF Chairman 
Bill Syphers, Sec/Treas 
Bernice Pitcock, GLT 
Gary Pitcock, GMT/GET  
Ramona Sago, GST 
Dave Roberts, IPDG 
Ramona Sago, Administrator 
Kristine Quinn, Newsletter Editor 
Kathy Syphers, IT 
Amy Houser, Environmental 
Eva Dague, Leo 
Paul Amhrein, Sight/Hearing & WVU Eye Institute 
Michelle Harshbarger, Youth EX (A) 
Patty Nutter, Youth Ex (E) 
Lori Roberts, District Conference 
Dave Sheltin, Reading Action Program 
Richard McMillan, Guide Dogs 
Dave Sago, Peace Poster 
Amy Houser, Sight Equipment Coordinator 
Paul Amhrein, Sight Foundation Trustee 
  
 
ZONE CHAIRS 
Zone 1 - Vacancy 
Zone 2 & 3 - Kristine Quinn 
Zone 4 - Scott Beaver 
Zone 5 - Lori Roberts 
Zone 6 – Lori Roberts 
Zone 7 - Vacancy 
Zone 8 - Karen Dudas-Hall 
  

The Sight Foundation has funds to help those in need of sight and hearing issues.  These funds are used NOT 

for eyeglasses but for procedures for the eyes that are much needed that the club cannot afford. For 

example: surgery for the removal of cataracts! 

There is a process to this service. First the person in need fills out the application, the Service Coordinator gets 

the application and reviews it for eligibility. They contact a service provider in the area. WE ARE IN NEED OF 

A SERVICE COORDINATOR FOR OUR DISTRICT!   If you would like to serve in this position, please 

contact Lion Paul ASAP. We cannot have applications reviewed if we do not have a service coordinator. The 

lions’ clubs in our area support the foundation very well.  However, we do not look for those individuals in our 

area who need help.  There is money available to help those who qualify. 

 

 



   Lion Tony Vandenberg 

First Vice District Governor 

Ajv26170@yahoo.com      Mobile: (808) 557-1113 

Your Feelings, Your Communities, Your Club Your Way 

 

Your Lions Club can provide the opportunity to explore feelings about your communities (we each belong to 

several), your fellow Lions, and yourself. Together as a Club, we can address those feelings, and let us Lead 

With Courage, Serve With Heart -- DG Kim's theme. 

Lions Clubs International (LCI) has developed suggestions for over 100 years, a leadership format, Global 

Causes for service, a robust Lions Clubs International Foundation, and District resources. There are only a few 

requirements for Clubs:  pay dues and other expenses to international; submit regular reports about membership 

and service; and abide by the constitution and by-laws of LCI. Feel free to ask District leaders for help to 

develop ideas. Yet, there is no right way, nor wrong way, for any Lions Club to operate. 

Consider consulting as a refresher, or for the first time, the publication "Your Club, Your Way", which offers 

suggestions on types and formats of meetings. Link here 

https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/v2/resource/download/79862780 or search that title from the Lions Clubs 

homepage https://www.lionsclubs.org/en  

Regarding Service, the Members Resource Center https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/member-resource-center has 

many pages of ideas that might spark a new or updated service project for your Club. LCI is encouraging clubs 

to consider Weeks of Service below. More information at https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/member-resource-

center/service/global-causes-initiatives/weeks-of-service 

• Mental health and well-being -- October 4-12, 2025 

• Hunger -- January 3-11, 2026 

• Environment -- April 18-26, 2026 

Please let me know of upcoming service projects, events and significant meetings.  I hope to be able to attend.   

      

 

 

 

        

 



 

 

  IN MEMORY OF: 

Lion Jim McKnight from Pleasants Area Lions Club passed away July 13, 2025. Condolences to his family and 

friends 

Lion Lynn Edward Moore from the Dallas Lions Club passed away July 31, 2025. Condolences to his family 

and friends 

  

 REMEMBER THE DEADLINE FOR SUBMITTING ITEMS TO BE IN THE NEXT NEWSLETTER IS THE 

20TH OF EACH MONTH!! LET’S SHARE THE NEWS OF WHAT IS GOING ON AND WHAT OUR CLUB 

IS UP TO! PLEASE SUBMIT IT TO KRISTINE QUINN AT TRABBOLD769@COMCAST.NET. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

Leadership  

PDG Bernice Pitcock 

September 2025 

 

This information has been sent to us following the Mission 1.5 summit that was held recently in Las Vegas.  

These are some of the suggestions sent for Lions leaders to focus on NOW: 

Identify & implement 1 thing they will do in next 30 days to support club growth; Clubs to achieve Club 

Excellence Award criteria to improve club operations & service; Review & adjust communication strategies to 

improve member engagement; Celebrate successes in recruiting new members, launching new clubs, and 

improving retention; Lion & Leos should attend Lions USA Regional Institutes (RLLI); plan service projects 

for the Weeks of Service.  

There were several more initiatives suggested – if you are interested in attending the zoom meetings set up 

addressing these issues, please contact me at bpit@comcast.net or call 304-670-7216. 

ATTENTION:  The new Club Officer Guide is available to you on the District 29L website or the Multiple 

District 29 website.  Covers all officers in one guide.  Please take a look at it!!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



WARWOOD LIONS CLUB HIGHLIGHTS! 

WARWOOD LIONS CLUB ANNUAL COMMUNITY FESTIVAL – AUG 8 & 9, 2025 (Proceeds go to the 

club service projects) 

   

WARWOOD LIONS CLUB JULY MEETING – ANNUAL PICNIC AT WHEELING PARK 

   

The Warwood Lions have been holding a 50-50 Raffle every Tuesday this summer at Toe Tappin 

Tuesday concerts at Garden Park in Wheeling. Proceeds will go to sight, hunger, and community 

projects.  

David Dailer was named Lion of the Year by Lion President Dave Bonenberger. Congratulations David!! 

David is with the Warwood Lions Club 

 

 

 

 

 



FAIRMONT LIONS CLUB AND MIDTOWN LEO CLUB LITTER CLEAN UP! 

 

 The Fairmont Lions Club and Midtown Leo Club, along with other 

volunteers cleaned litter from a section of the West Fork River "Ralph S. LaRue" Rail Trail on Saturday, August 

16, 2025.  The club maintains the trail several times throughout the trail season. 

TYLER COUNTY LEO CLUB 

Tyler County Leo Club donating snacks to the Lighthouse child advocacy center. Tyler County Leo Club at 

picnic in the park. Hot dogs and lemonade. 

 

FRIENDLY LIONS CLUB 

 

  

Friendly Lions Club President, Scott Beaver presents a check to Paden City Lions Club FVP Shauna Williams-

Yoho in the amount of $310 for assistance at the Tyler County Fair for the afternoon bingo sessions on 

Wednesday and Thursday of Fair Week!  

 

 



Back to School Fair, the Friendly Lions Club screened 27 children with 3 referrals.  

    

Sight Equipment Calendar 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                    
These are called metrics. Metrics allow all Lions around the world to report their service and  see how local 

service adds up to make a huge global impact. The metrics used to measure success depend on the type of 

service. 

Metrics that are currently collected by Lions International include: 

• Number of activities: Each activity reported by a club, district or multiple district is counted as one activity. 

• Number of people served: These are the direct beneficiaries of Lions service. Sometimes the number of people 

served can be counted precisely, and sometimes it must be estimated. 

• Number of volunteers: The number of people who participate in the planning or implementation of a service 

project. As Lions often invite friends to join their service activities, the number of volunteers can include both 

Lions and non-Lions. 



• Number of volunteer hours: The number of hours spent planning and implementing a service project. 

• Funds raised: The amount of money collected to fund service activities or charitable donations. This can be 

from Lions making personal contributions, or funds, raised from non-Lions during a fundraising event. 

• Funds donated: The amount of charitable funds given to an individual or organization. Funds donated to LCIF 

are tracked by the foundation and need not be reported as a service activity, but if an event was held to raise 

those funds, that event can be reported as a fundraising activity. 

 

Lions Clubs International Dues 

Administrator:  Ramona Sago 

(CHANGES) 

1. In addition to paying by credit Card, PayPal is now an option for Club Treasurers with a valid MyLCI 
User ID and password.  After logging onto MyLCI, choose Club, Statement and select PayPal or 

Credit/Debit Card. 
 

2. Check Payments, Via Mail: Please pay the balance of your clubs account and mail the check directly to 
the following address: 
 

 The International Association of Lions Clubs 

  35842 Eagle Way 

  Chicago, IL  60678-1358 

NOTE:  Please DO NOT use the Oak Brooke address!  This address is for correspondence only. 

Donations by check for the Foundation: 

  Lions Clubs International Foundation 

  Department 4547, Carol Steam, IL  60122-4547  USA 

LCIF Donations:   

  Visit lionsclubs.org/waystogive or make an online donation  

  At lionsclubs.org/donate 

Questions/Concerns:  Contact the Accounts Receivable & Club Account Services Dept. @ 
accountsreceivable@lionsclubs.org  Phone: 1-630-203-3810  

Note:  Paper statements will no longer be mailed out after July 15th, 2025.  Treasurers please go to the 

Portal and Opt-Out of receiving paper statements. 

990-N Non-Profit Tax Reporting 

Administrator: Ramona Sago 



Lions Clubs whose gross receipts are normally $50,000 or less must file Form 990-N, Electronic Notice (e-
postcard). 

A Lions Club that fails to file the required e-postcard (or annual return) for three (3) consecutive years 
automatically loses its tax-exempt status. 

The first time to be re-instated will cost a club $400, the second time will cost the club $800. 

Filing period begins on July 1st and ends on November 15th of each year.   

PLEASE DO NOT WAIT UNTIL THE LAST MINUTE TO FILE! 

Contact PDG Ramona Sago at 304-662-6265 or rsago1959@gmail.com if your club does not know how to file. 

 

                

  

 

The Lions International Peace Poster Competition is now open across District 29-L of WV and we’re inviting 
young people aged 11–13 to get creative and share their vision of peace through art. 

 
This year’s theme is: "Together As One"  

 

 Who can enter?  
 

Young people aged 11, 12 or 13  

Deadline to turn poster in – November 1, 2025 
 

Entries must be original artwork (no words or numbers) 

Rules – www.lionsclubs.org/PeacePoster 
 

One entry per student, submitted through a local Lions club 
 

 Winners have the chance to progress to State and International stages – and could see their work featured 
around the world! 

 

 Want to get involved or know a school or young person who might? Contact us at  rsago1959@gmail.com or 
304-662-6265 

 

 

 

 

 

 



A LETTER OF APPRECIATION RECEIVED 

 

Dear PDG Dave and DG Kim, 

Thank you for being a great partner and helping us raise fund for Leader Dog. As we start the new fiscal year, I 

wanted to share an update that I hope you can celebrate and share with your district. 

In fiscal year 2024-25, Leader Dogs for the Blind served 323 clients. Of those, 5 clients were from West 

Virginia, and over the past 85 years Lions have helped us serve 100 people from West Virginia at zero cost to 

them!   

We received donations from 16 Lion Clubs from MD-29-L, amounting to $5,700.00! Together, all clubs 

from MD-29 helped us raise $22,270.00! 

In fiscal year 2024-25 Lions Clubs both nationally and internationally helped raise over $2.2 million for Leader 

Dogs for the Blind, serving around 1,400 individuals. This new fiscal year we are hopeful to serve even more 

people who are blind or have low vision and have a goal to raise $2.5 million. We hope to also have one West 

Virginia Club become a Top Dog Club this new fiscal year, so they can join our Summer Visits next year if 

possible. 

With your continued support, we can help more clients like Ryan.  

 

Ryan came to Leader Dog for Orientation & Mobility training last spring and came back this year for the 

Guide Dog program. He is a father who enjoys camping, hiking and swimming, and he does adaptive skiing 
through the National Sports Center for the Disabled. He said, “Leader Dog Lexie is going to help me travel to 
and from work and leisure activities I like to do. She’ll help me go to the grocery store, the gym or the rec 
center. She's going to open up a lot of things that I wasn't able to do before.”   

It is because of your unwavering support that, together, we can serve so many people!  

If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to reach out, and let me know how we can partner in this new 
year and work together to reach more clients and help them be unstoppable.  

Appreciate it, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Lion Claudia Gregory 

 Manager of Lion Engagement 
 Leader Dogs for the Blind 

 P: 248.339.2005 | LeaderDog.org 

 1039 S. Rochester Rd., Rochester Hills, MI 48307 



DID YOU SIGN UP FOR THE NEWSLETTER? BE IN THE KNOW ABOUT YOUR 

DISTRICT! 

 

Updated Newsletter Sign-up Information http://eepurl.com/jiEK6w  

 

The District 29 L newsletter will be transitioning to a new Mailchimp account. It is essential that you 

sign up to continue receiving our future newsletters. There are several reasons for this change: 1. **Federal 

Regulations**: We want to ensure that email providers recognize our newsletters as legitimate and not as scam 

emails. To help prevent this, please add LIONS29Lnewsletter@gmail.com to your contacts. 2. **Subscriber 

Limit**: A free Mailchimp account allows for fewer than 500 subscribers. Since our district has over 900 Lions 

members, we must manage our subscriber list carefully. 3. **Low Engagement**: In the past, we had over 

1,000 subscribers, but only one-third opened the emails, and even fewer clicked on links to view the 

newsletters. We recommend that club presidents or secretaries forward the newsletter to their club members to 

ensure everyone stays informed. Thank you for your understanding and for signing up for the District 29 L 

newsletter!  

Sincerely, Lion Kathy Syphers, IT Chairperson 

 

 Lead to Serve, Serve to Lead with International President A.P. Singh 

Dear Lion, 

Whether you are a new Lion or have been a member for years, you are here because someone invited you to 

join. To help us grow our clubs and our service — and reach our MISSION 1.5 goals — now it is your turn to 

invite someone else and share the joy that service brings. 

Growth is essential for us to be able to continue to improve the service that Lions are known for around the 

world. We are a people-driven organization where service is at the heart of everything we do — and we need 

dedicated Lions like you to help us make an even greater impact together. 

So invite friends and neighbors who have the heart to serve. Welcome diverse individuals and groups who will 

offer us fresh perspectives and energy. This is how we will keep our organization growing and thriving. 

Growth benefits us all — our clubs, our communities and the people we serve. I look forward to 

seeing your club and your service grow. 

Together we serve 



 

Registration is OPEN for the 2025 Camp Kno-Koma Fall Teen Weekend 

happening October 10-12th at Adventures on the Gorge Resort! The activities schedule is being developed, but 

you will not want to miss this retreat! Sign up today at https://campknokoma.com/fall-retreat Camp Kno-Koma 

2025 is underway. This is a camp sponsored by the Lions of West Virginia for diabetic children.  

 



 

Youth Exchange Reflections 

My LYE Experience in Germany - Kaydence Cain  

 

 

 My LYE Experience in Germany, June 27, 2025th through July 19, 2025   was the best and fastest three weeks 

of my life. It feels like I was just on the airplane on my way to Germany thinking about all the possibilities of 

what could happen. Will the people be nice? Will I have fun? Will I be home sick? Will this be the best 

experience of my life?   

  

When I arrived at the Frankfurt airport my host family as well as two other exchange students were waiting for 

me. Little did I know one of the exchange students standing there would be one of my best friends after leaving 

the country. My host family was very nice and welcoming. During the week I spent with them I experienced the 

German family culture. They prepared a delicious dinner every day and we mostly sat outside where the 

gorgeous view of the village was to eat. I also got the opportunity to go to school one day with my host sister 

Paula. It was very interesting to see how different it was compared to my school. One thing that stood out was 

how small their classes were and that they all knew English well. While I was there, I was able to attend her 

school’s prom because she was volunteering for it. It was so much bigger compared to my school because 

families, teachers, and the students attend for the graduating class. During that week some of the other exchange 

students and I explored the country with our host families. I am so happy we did that because it made camp 100 

times better because we all already knew each other. I am grateful for the host family I stayed with because we 

now carry a special bond. I am so excited to go back and visit them one day.   

  

After one week it was time to go to the camp, I was sad to leave my host family, but also excited for what the 

camp would bring. When we all arrived at the hostel, we put our stuff in our rooms and all the girls talked until 

dinner. At dinner we told something about ourselves and what country we were from to show how diverse our 

group was. We did many things over the two weeks that made it go by in a blink of an eye.  One of the first 

places we visited was Kassel where we explored the nature part of the city. There were flowers from all over the 

world planted there and sceneries that were breath taking. Something we did a lot was bob riding. We did so 

many that I lost track of how many we actually did. We also went to a Par 3 golf course which was fun because 

I was the only one who had played before.  

  

One day we explored the city we were staying in, Korbach. We learned about the history of the city and walked 

around during the day. In the evening, we climbed the church tower with a spiral staircase that had over 200 

steps.  I thought up would be the hard part but going down was worse because it makes you very dizzy. On 

another day we went to a wildlife park. It stood out to me that they had racoons there because I have never seen 

a racoon in a zoo before. The brown bear was my favorite part that day because it was very cute. We got to 

watch the workers feed the animals as well. The next day we went on a Swiss bridge. Let’s just say that bridge 

felt a million miles long and it was the slowest 10 minutes of my life walking across it. That same day we saw 

where a ski jump competition takes place. The tour guide said not many accidents happen, but it looked scary to 

me.  



 

Youth Exchange Reflections(cont) 

 

 When we left that place walking back to the bus, I saw the most motorcycles I have ever  

seen at once. We stopped for a minute to watch them drive by.  We visited the Wartburg castle. This was my 

favorite castle that we saw there. The history was great and the castle itself was beautiful. One of my favorite 

days was going to Marburg. We did a city tour, ate lunch, and explored the city. It was very pretty, and I had a 

lot of fun with everyone. On one of the last days, we went to the Eder Dam. We walked around and saw the 

gorgeous view. Due to weather that was supposed to happen we couldn’t do what we previously planned, so we 

went on another bob. That same day a member from a Lions Club invited us to go eat dinner. He brought his 

two red Porsche tractors to show us as a surprise.  

  

 On the second to last day, we went to a mine. It was cool to see how everything was set up, the machines, and 

how hard they had to work there. On the very last day we all started to get sad, and it was starting to hit us that 

we had to leave each other. That day we spent every minute with each other. We signed our shirts, wrote to each 

other in our own languages, and just enjoyed our last day together. We all went and got Turkish Kebab for the 

last time there for lunch. There was a farewell party where the host families came to, and we had a barbeque. 

We took lots of pictures and shared our favorite memories.   

  

Suddenly it was 5am and my stuff was all packed up. It was time to say goodbye to everyone and to the hostel 

that holds two weeks of memories. This goodbye was so hard that I cried a lot on the way home. All I could 

think about was the times we shared together. I won’t ever forget the endless laughs we had or all the inside 

jokes we made along the way. This experience made me learn a lot about myself, but also gave me friendships 

that will last a lifetime. I learned so much about different cultures and all the people at the camp that it feels like 

I’ve known them my whole life. I hope in the future our paths cross again and I can visit them. Especially a girl 

from Romania named Eva. We clicked instantly and we haven’t gone a day without talking since we left. I wish 

I had one more day at this camp with these people. I can’t even explain how much I miss everyone there. All I 

know now is that I have so many memories that I will carry with me for the rest of my life, new friends from 

across the world, and many inside jokes that no one will understand except us. I will forever be grateful for the 

Lions Youth Camp & Exchange. I was able to follow my dreams of traveling and experience a new culture. 

However, I learned in the end the place means nothing when the people mean everything.  
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